Office of the Clerk

;} Pelham Holly Willford

NIAGARA hwillford@pelham.ca
905-892-2607 x 315

July 28, 2022

Carol Schofield, Dipl.M.A.

Town of Fort Erie

Manager, Legislative Services/Clerk
1 Municipal Centre Dr.

Fort Erie, ON L2A 256

cschofield@forterie.ca

Dear Ms. Schofield:
Cross Border Travel and ArriveCAN

At their regular meeting of July 25, 2022 Council of the Town of Pelham received
your correspondence, and endorsed the following:

BE IT RESOLVED THAT Council receive correspondence dated May 31,
2022 from the Town of Fort Erie regarding Cross Border Travel and
ArriveCAN, for information;

AND THAT the Council for the Corporation of the Town of Pelham
endorse and support the resolution from the Town of Fort Erie
regarding Cross Border Travel and ArriveCAN;

AND THAT the Town Clerk is hereby directed to circulate a copy of
this resolution to Prime Minister Justin Trudeau, local MPs and MPPs
and Local Area Clerks.

On behalf of Council, thank you for your correspondence.

Yours very truly,
Mfﬁf;:j@f;:x__ i
Holly Willford, BA
Town Clerk
HW/jm

/attach: Town of Fort Erie May 31, 2022 correspondence

cc: The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau, P.C., M.P., Prime Minister of Canada
(Justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca)

The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario (doug.fordco@pc.ola.org)
MP Dean Allison (dean.allison@parl.gc.ca)

MPP Sam Oosterhoff (sam.oosterhoffco@pc.ola.org)

Area Clerks (via email)
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May 31, 2022
File #120203

Public Health Agency of Canada
130 Colonnade Road
A.L.6501H

Ottawa, ON K1A 0OK9

To Whom it May Concern:
Re: City of Niagara Falls Resolution — Cross Border Travel and ArriveCAN

Please be advised the Municipal Council of the Town of Fort Erie at its meeting of May 30,
2022 received and supported correspondence from the City of Niagara Falls dated May 186,
2022 requesting the Government of Canada to continue to market the Arrive CAN application
as an “optional” tool when crossing the border and it no longer be a mandatory requirement.

Attached please find a copy of the City of Niagara Falls’ correspondence dated May 16, 2022,

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Yours very truly,

Carol Schofield, Dipl.M.A.

Manager, Legislative Services/Clerk

cschofield@forterie.ca
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Attach

c.c. Tony Baldinelli, MP, Niagara Falls tony.baldinelli@parl.gc.ca
Wayne Gates, MPP, Niagara Falls wagates-co@ndp.on.ca
Mayor Mike Bradley, City of Sarnia mike.bradley@sarnia.ca
Drew Dilkens, Mayor, City of Windsor mayoro@citywindsor.ca
Local Area Municipalities

Mailing Address: The Corporation of the Town of Fort Erie
1 Municipal Centre Drive, Fort Erie ON L2A 256
Office Hours 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Phone; (905) 871-1600 FAX: (905) 871-4022 Web-site: www.forterie.ca





